
 
 

TAX ALERT  
July 22, 2009 

 
Informative return on tax credit ownership 

 
On July 13, 2006, the Puerto Rico Treasury Department issued Administrative Determination 09-05 
and Form No. 480.71 to enable taxpayers to comply with the requirements of Section 1040M(d) of 
the Puerto Rico Internal Revenue Code of 1994, as amended (“Code”).  
 
As amended by act No 37 of July 10, 2009 (see our July 15, 2009 Tax Alert), Section 1040M(d) of 
the Code requires that taxpayers file an informative return, on or before august 31, 2009, listing all 
tax credits held and issued under any of the following acts: 
 

1. Act No. 70 of June 23, 1978, as amended; 
2. Act No. 46 of January 28, 2000, as amended; 
3. Act No. 98 of January 10, 2001, as amended; 
4. Act No. 183 of December 27, 2001, as amended; 
5. Act No. 197 of December 14, 2007, as amended; 
6. Act No. 78 of September 10, 1993, as amended; 
7. Act No. 140 of October 4, 2001, as amended; 
8. Act No. 212 of August 29, 2002, as amended; 
9. Act No. 362 of December 24, 1999, as amended; 
10. Act No. 135 of December 2, 1997, as amended (section 5(b)); 
11. Act No. 109 of August 17, 2001, as amended (section 5A Act No. 135 of 

December 2, 1997, as amended); 
12. Act No. 248 of August 10, 2008, as amended; 
13. Act No. 178 of August 18, 2000, as amended; 
14. Act No. 73 of May 28, 2008 (Sections 5 and 6); and 
15. Code Sections 1040C, 1040D, 1040E and 1040F 

 
Copies of AD 09-05 in Spanish and in English are available following the preceding links. 
 
If you have any questions or comments, or wish additional information regarding the matters 
discussed herein, please contact any of the attorneys listed below, all members of our Tax Practice 
Group: 
 

Carlos E. Serrano 787-250-5698 ces@mcvpr.com 
Juan Luis Alonso 787-250-5655 jla@mcvpr.com 
Xenia Vélez Silva 787-250-2620 xv@mcvpr.com 
Roberto L. Cabañas 787-250-5611 rlc@mcvpr.com 
Liz A. Pérez 787-250-2615 lap@mcvpr.com 

 
The content of this Tax Alert has been prepared by us for information purposes only. It is not intended as, and does not constitute, either legal 
advice or solicitation of any prospective client. An attorney-client relationship with McConnell Valdés LLC cannot be formed by reading or 
responding to this Tax Alert. Such a relationship may be formed only by express agreement with McConnell Valdés LLC. If you would like to be 
notified when certain articles and bulletins are published, you can register online: 
http://www.mcconnellvaldes.com/CM/Custom/TOCContactUs.asp 
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